
 

Frequently Asked Questions – Regarding Fingerprints 

 
1. If I am already fingerprinted, do I need to get fingerprinted again? 

 

Yes, Coronado Unified needs to have access to fingerprint results now and in the future. If you have 

been fingerprinted for another organization, even the military, Coronado Unified does not have access 

to your fingerprint results. Therefore, you will need to be fingerprinted again.  

 
 

2. Why do I need to be fingerprinted? 
 

Assembly Bill 346 requires that school districts request dual prints (FBI and DOJ) of all non-certificated 

volunteers, employees or coaches working with students in a school-sponsored pupil activity program. 
 

Volunteers who spend time with children away from the teacher’s sight must be fingerprinted. 
 
 
 

3. Do I need to be fingerprinted if I am a volunteer supervisor for breakfast, lunch or other 

nutritional periods? 

No, you do not need to be fingerprinted. AB 346 does retain an exemption for these volunteers. 
 
 
 

4. Do Coronado employees have to pay for their fingerprints? 
 

Yes, all Coronado employees have to pay for their fingerprints. 
 
 
 

5. If I am always in line of sight of a certificated teacher, do I need to get fingerprinted? 
 

No, you do not need to be fingerprinted. 
 

If you haven’t been fingerprinted, your teacher and site secretary must be notified and you must be in 

the presence of the teacher at all times when you are working with students. 


